
      
        
        f you’ve visited our campus 
recently, you have surely seen the 
increased activity and work taking 

place on our grounds.  The cranes 
and scaffolding flanking the side of 
Heideman Hall are providing major 
interior and exterior renovations.  
With each change that takes place, 
it becomes more obvious that the 
project is advancing, although not 
as quickly as hoped.  This is often 
the case with construction, especial-
ly when remodeling is involved. 

“We, along with our residents, 
have been anxiously watching the 
construction take shape for sever-
al months now,” said Bill Heide-
man, President/CEO.  “Seeing the 
construction crews with their heavy 
equipment on site makes it all very 
real.”

The $13 million project, which broke 
ground in April of 2014, will have a 
great impact on Hollenbeck.   Phase 
One of the project included doubling 
our existing nurses’ station and incor-
porating numerous technologies and 
advancements.  Currently in Phase 
Two, we are enlarging and updat-
ing the existing Director of Nursing’s 
office and several surrounding suites 
including business offices, doctors’ 
offices, social services offices and 
a number of storage and supply 
rooms.  This phase of the campus 
enhancement will also include un-
veiling a new and relocated beauty 
salon.  The grand front entrance is 
being relocated and constructed    
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          hanks to the generosity of a gracious res-
ident, construction on Hollenbeck’s new Skilled 
Nursing Center continues to move steadily for-
ward.  In June of 2015, Hollenbeck received the 
final installment of a $100,000 gift pledge by 
Dr. & Mrs. Yoshio Akiyama.  

“We are so thankful and humbled by the Aki-
yamas’ generosity,” said Carol Johnston, Esq., 
Chair of Hollenbeck’s Board of Trustees.  “This 
amazing gift has such a strong impact on our 
capital campaign.”

Nat and Yosh moved into Hollenbeck in June of 
2013.  East Los Angeles is where Yosh was born 
and raised, so he felt a connection to the neigh-
borhood.  His family had a small grocery store 
on San Pedro Street.  During World War II, the 
family was interned at Poston Relocation Camp, 
which is also where Nat and her family were 
interned, although their paths never crossed.  

After the war, the Akiyamas eventually resettled 
in Los Angeles.  A graduate of Los Angeles High 
School, Yosh competed on the track team and 
played basketball with a Japanese community 
team.  Upon graduation, Yosh attended UCLA 
where he and Nat met.  After attending basket-
ball games and spring formals together, the two 
were married on June 17, 1956.  As they hon-
eymooned in Yosemite National Park and Lake 
Tahoe, Yosh made sure he took time to study for 
his medical state board exams, which he had 
prearranged to take in San Francisco.  Yosh be-
gan a general rotating internship at Los Angeles 
County General Hospital followed by a residen-
cy in pediatrics at UCLA Hospital while Nat con-
tinued her teaching career with Los Angeles City 
Schools.  

Yosh’s career included service in the military, 
where he served as the base pediatrician at 
Sewart Air Force Base in Smyrna, Tennessee. 

GENEROS I TY  OF  A GRACIOUS RES IDENT He went on to conduct research for six years in 
the Netherlands, where the Akiyamas made life-
long friends and enjoyed unique and special ex-
periences.  In good time, he was asked to return 
to Los Angeles and serve his community in pri-
vate practice, thereby cofounding Nikkei Pediat-
rics.  Yosh’s hobbies and interests were diverse.  
He loved outdoor activities – bicycling, back-
packing, hiking, skiing and of course, camping 
at national parks with his beloved Nat.  They 
both enjoyed art, music, the theatre, especially 
ballet and opera performances.  A passionate 
foreign film fan, Yosh had a keen ear for foreign 
languages, picking up Dutch, German, French 
and some Italian along the way.  Not to be for-
gotten were Yosh’s talented feet on the dance 
floor – he was an avid ballroom dancer and 
quick to jitterbug, too!

Yosh was a smart, talented, hardworking and 
successful man.  Through his work, the Akiyamas 
were introduced to different people and cultures 
around the world.  What Yosh is probably best 
known for is his passion for caring for others.  

His devotion to his young patients was legend-
ary and his commitment to help them unrivaled.  
He was a gifted and dedicated physician.  “He 
was a very giving man,” says Nat.  ”I think it 
was a big part of who he was.”

That sense of compassion never wavered and 
he brought that to Hollenbeck.  When the Akiya-
mas learned about Hollenbeck’s plans to rebuild 
the Skilled Nursing Center and build a Memory 
Enhancement Center, they wanted to support it.  
“When we moved here, we became a part of 
the Hollenbeck family.  This new center will ben-
efit all of us,” says Nat.  

With all his accomplishments and achievements, 
what really resonates with all who knew Yosh 
was his ever-present and enduring smile.  When 
asked what the secret was to a long, happy and 
successful marriage that can span nearly six de-
cades, he flashed that very same smile and with 
a twinkle in his eye replied, “You have to pick 
well.”  And that, Yosh did!

T
in the middle of the existing building and a new, 
completely updated entrance with a raised façade, 
enlarged lobby and elegant sculpture will greet 
residents and visitors. 

Phase Three will be the demolition of the West 
Wing wall of our Skilled Nursing Facility which 
is slated to begin in March.  President Heideman 
stated that the various construction and regulato-
ry delays have been mostly mitigated by Hollen-
beck Palms’ management firmly recommending 
and receiving approval to begin the above-men-
tioned demolition prior to completion of the sec-
ond phase.  This is a huge benefit to the project 
which will recapture a very significant amount of 
lost time.  

“Hollenbeck is very sensitive to its residents’ 
unique requirements,” added Board Chair Carol 
Johnston.  “During construction, we recognize the 
importance of providing the same level of comfort 
to our deserving residents.  By renovating and up-
dating this structure, and building our new Memo-
ry Enhancement Center which is Phase Four of this 
project, we will be poised to care for and cater 
to not only our current residents, but be prepared 

to serve the lifestyles and needs of today’s baby 
boomers, the first of whom have now hit 70!”  

When completed, Hollenbeck will have a state-of-
the-art, 59-bed Skilled Nursing Center and a 24-
bed Memory Enhancement Center, providing the 
utmost in comfort, care and friendly environments.  
To date, Hollenbeck has raised $3,000,000 to-
wards this effort.  The success of this campaign, 
coupled with the fact that additional donors have 
not yet been invited to participate, encouraged the 
Board of Trustees to increase its fundraising goal 
to $3,650,000.  “This new goal will position Hol-
lenbeck for increased fundraising success in the 
future as the best sources for future gifts come from 
current donors,” said Ms. Johnston.  “This is an op-
portunity to expand Hollenbeck’s base of support 
and we’re very excited to take on that challenge.”  
To learn more about ways to participate in this 
campaign or review naming opportunities, please 
contact Sally Sanders, Director of Development, at 
323-307-4554. 

Stay tuned for information regarding our official 
groundbreaking ceremony for the Skilled Nursing 
Center, planned for spring.
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$249 and Below

Mrs. Kathy Abbott-Mayer
Dr. & Mrs. Andreas Aebi
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Alba
Mrs. Aurora Anderson
Mrs. Farida Anggraini
Mrs. Elsa Ashman
Ms. Diana Barnwell
Mrs. Linda Barraza-Ator
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Beals
Beara Management
Ms. Arlene L. Beck
Mr. & Mrs. John Bidstrup
Ms. Sara Bleick
Ms. Kazuko Buchanan
Mrs. Evelyn Butler
California Medical Repairs
Mrs. Julia Carlblom
Carl’s Laundry
Ms. Alberta Carrillo
Castles Wholesale Bakery Dist.
Chandler’s Air Conditioning & Refrigeration
Ms. Cheryl Chang
Mr. & Mrs. Art Chapman
Ms. Darlene Clements
Mrs. Patricia Colligan
Ms. Anita Corral
Cronk Family Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Crumrine
Mrs. Cortelia Davis
Ms. Anna Delory
Mrs. Mary Dey
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Dixon
Ms. Connie Donovan
Ms. Doris Dosser
Ms. Joan Drevlow
Ms. Vera Dunwoody
Dr. Donna Elliott Mills
Mrs. Naomi Endo
Mr. Minoru Endow
Mr. & Mrs. Toshihisa Enoki
Ms. Ann Evans
Mr. Gerald Faris
Fashions to You
Mr. Stephen Follansbee
Mr. Walter Fong
Ms. Elizabeth Frost
Mr. & Mrs. John Furukawa
Dr. Margie Furumoto
Mr. James Furuya
Mrs. Bessie Gallerito
Ms. Rachel Garner
Ms. Camille Goldsmith
Mrs. Josephine Gonzales
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Gray
Mrs. Betts Hall
Mrs. Miwa Hamasaki
Mrs. Sally S. Hashimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Hayashibara
Mrs. Sharla Hayden
Mr. Joe Hernandez
Mr. Lionel Hernandez
Ms. Dora Hernandez
Mrs. Makiyo Higashinakamura
Miss Mary Lou Hobart
Mr. & Mrs. J.D. Hokoyama
Holiday Auto Center
Hollywood Glass Company
Mr. Shinya Honda
Mrs. Miyoko Hongo
Ms. Toshi Iba
Mrs. Barbara Frank Inamoto
Ms. Joan Inouye
Mrs. Lillian Inuzuka

Mr. Ronald Inuzuka
Mr. William Itoh
Dr. Chris Jacobs
Ms. Trena	James-Cook
Ms. Elizabeth Johnson
Mrs. Teresa Johnson
Mrs. Velia	Jones
Mrs. Christine Kagawa
Mrs. Masako Katow
Mr. & Mrs. Sakae Kawata
Mrs. Jeanne Kikuchi
Ms. Kazumi Kim
Mr. & Mrs. Sadao Kimura
Mrs. Martie King
Mrs. Kimiko Kitaoka
Ms. June Kondo
Ms. Reiko	Kondo
Kondo Wealth Advisors
Ms. Ruth Koranye
Mrs. Miyuki Kosaka
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Kosaka
Mr. & Mrs. Takashi Kubota
Mrs. Sadayo Kumagai
Mrs. Claudia Kumai
Mrs. Judy	Kunitsugu
Mr. James	Kuratomi
Mrs. June	Kuwahara
Ms. Cheuk Wah L. Kwan
Ms. Kathryn Kwok
Mr. Raymond Lamb
Mr. John Lanier
Mrs. Edna	Lanier
Ms. Lillian A. Lee
Mrs. Erica	Leon
Mrs. Claire Lewis
Ms. Patricia Lewis
Mrs. Charlene Liebau
Mrs. Marge Lipps
Mrs. Grace Lopez
Mr. Alfredo Lopez
Ms. Minerva Lugo
Ms. Pat Lynch
Ms. Helen	 Ma
Mrs. Yoko	 Makiyama
Mr. Ted Makranczy
Mrs. Diana Manchester
Mrs. Susan Mancuso
Ms. Ampara Martinez
Ms. Hisaye Masutani
Ms. Jean Matsusaka
Mr. Sherman McClellan
Mrs. Elizabeth Meade
Ms. Velia	Millette
Mr. Paul Mitchell
Mrs. Joanie Morioka
Mr. Herbert Murayama
Mr. Chris Nagata
Ms. Diane	 Nakagawa
Mrs. Mary Nakagawa
Mrs Kimiko Nakagawa
Mrs. Mari Nakaki
Mr. & Mrs. John Nakao
Mr. Gordon Nathanson
Ms. Joan Nester
Mrs. Rita Nieto
Mr. Takeo Nishihara
Mrs. Masako Nishina
Mrs. Mari	 Nitake
Mr. David	 Noriko
Ms. Mary Oi
Mrs. Rose Okamura
Mrs. Betty Omori
Mrs. Jeanine Orci
Mrs. Josephine Orona
Mr. & Mrs. Frank C.	Ortiz

Ms. Patti Osebold
Mrs. Chiyeko Oshiyama
Mr. & Mrs. John Ottoboni
Pacific Stone Designs
Mr. Kevin Palm
Mr. & Mrs. George Pastre
Ms. Carol	 Peters
Phil’s Transfer & Storage
Plumbmaster
Psychosocial Consultants
Mrs. Keiko Pulin
Mrs. Susan Quart
Ray Blom Plumbing
Mrs. Elaine Rea
Mrs. Roma Rhodes
Ms. Elizabeth Richter
Mrs. Kathleen Ridilla
Mr. George Riggs
Mrs. Margaret Rosales
Ms. Nancy Rosen
Mr. David Rosenbloom & Mrs. Linda Chiavaroli
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Sakaki
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Salamon
Ms. Sarah	 Sanchez
Mrs. Sally Sanders
Mr. & Mrs. Hiroyuki	Sasaki
Miss Elvira L. Saxe
Mr. Scott Schaller
Mrs. Estella Schlemer
Mr. Allon Schoener
Ms. Gloria Schwed
Mrs. Ruth Shalit
Ms. Janet Shigekawa-Nakamura
Ms. Linda Shimoda
Ms. Lillian Shinoda
Ms. Barbara Shore
Mr. Jesse Show
Mrs. Nola Simon
Ms. Carllene Smith
Mr. Richard Stevenson
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Sugimoto
Ms. Julie Sumida
Dr. Harold Sunoo
Mr. & Mrs. Jun Taira
Mrs. Hisako Takagami
Ms. Emiko Takahashi
Ms. Lisa Takata
Ms. Shirley Takeuchi
Miss Eileen Talbott
Ms. Kazi Tanouye
Ms. Carol	 Thomas
Mrs. Shawn Tiemeier
Mr. Rayburn Tilman
Mr Harry Torigoe
Ms. Helen	 Tsuyuki
Mr. Cliff Uejio
United Bakery
Miss Mary Vucicevich
Ms. Susan	 Webber
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Webber
Mr. Harry Weiss
Mrs. Edna	 White
Mr. Edgar	 Whitley
Mrs. Takiko Yamasaki
Ms. Reiko	 Yamashita
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Yamazaki
Mr. & Mrs. Sidney Yamazaki
Mrs. Miyuki Yoshikami
Ms. Jo Ann Yoshimoto
Mr. Roger Young
Mrs. Denise R. Zoolalian
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$250,000-$500,000
		
Ayrshire Foundation

$100,000-$249,999
		
Dr. Yoshio Akiyama
Mrs. Tracy Hirrel
Morgan Adams 

$50,000-$75,000
		
Dr. Geraldine Branch
Henry L. Guenther Foundation

$25,000-$50,000
		
Dan Murphy Foundation
Ms. Barbara Jury
NALS
The Thomas & Dorothy Leavey Foundation

$10,000-$24,999
		
Ann Peppers Foundation
Dr. Robert	 Bergeron
Casey Brennan
Dan Carlone Construction
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Davis
Anonymous
Mrs. Vera Funtsch
Ms. Carol A. Johnston
Dr. Alan Kawaguchi
L5
Lewis & Associates
Mr. Henry	 Nevins
Parsons Family Fund
Ms. Margaret Saito
Schell Family Trust
Torrey Pines Bank
Upside Down Foundation
I.N. & Susanna Van Nuys Foundation

$5,000-$9,999
		
Clifford Swan Investment Counsel
Ms. Carol	 Funtsch
Katten Muchin Rosenman Foundation
Ms. Pat Kubota
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Swan
White Memorial Medical Center 

$1,000-$2,500
		
Mrs. Natsuko Akiyama
Mrs. Sotera Arriola
Mr. Edward Avila
Bridgeport Benefits
Cain Brothers
Cunningham Family Trust
DJMB Services
Dreambox Creations
Enterprise Holdings Foundation
Felipe Bagues Mortuary
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Flores
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Garlock
Gentle Transitions
Golden State Pooled Trust
Ms. Ann Gray
Hanson Bridgett

Mr. & Mrs. Walter Hekimian
Hochhauser/Blatter
Miss Agnes Ichikawa
Mr. David	 Ichikawa
Mrs. Esther Jacobs
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas H. Kanegae
Miss Alberta Kassing
Mrs. Karen Kennedy
Ms. Junko Koike
Mr. Kazumi Kondo
Ms. Yaeko Kotani
Kravitz, Inc.
Little Tokyo Pharmacy
Ms. Lily Maeoka
Mr. Mark Maruyama
Ms. Viola Nakagawa
Procare Medical Staffing
Ms. Luz Reynoso
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Robb
Mr. Manny Rodriguez
Mrs. Minar T. Rony
Mr. & Mrs. Morris Shockley
Sidney Stern Memorial Trust
Skilled Nursing Pharmacy
Smith Floors & Installations
Mrs. Immie Soeharto
Mr. George Sutton
Mrs. Edwina Talbott
Mr. George Tamaki
Vicenti, Lloyd & Stutzman
VMV Medical Associates, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Walter White
Miss Yoshiko Yokomizo
Mrs. Sueko Yoshiyama 

$500-$999
		
Ms. Fumiko Asato
Mrs. Linda Barber
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Mrs. Emi Bristow
Capital Group Charitable Fdn.
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Cavanaugh
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Chandler
Ms. Pat Flekal
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Floyd
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Gardner
General Security Service
Mr. Gregg Goldman
Mr. & Mrs. William Heideman
In Focus Advertising
Mr. Paul Ito
Mr. Kazuo Paul Kamachi
Mr. & Mrs Peter Tadao Kamachi
Mrs. Mary Karatsu
Mr. Frank Kikuchi
Mr. Thomas M. Kubota
Mrs. Mary S. Kumataka
Lilly Construction
Mrs. Sara Macpherson
Mr. & Mrs. Daryl Mallory
Ms. Pear Matsusaka
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Miller
Mrs. Haruko Minakawa
Mr. & Mrs. William Murata
Mr. Sam Navarro
Mr. Herbert Okamoto
Oxy Blind & Shade Company
Pasadena Community Foundation
Ms. Trinh Quang

Mr. John Raffoul
Ms. Graciela Rodriguez
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Rosales
Ms. Ruth Rosenberg
Mr. Daniel Rothenberg
Ms. Betty Rubly
Dr. Frank Sinatra
Mr. Roger Stephens
Ms. Toshiko Suguro
Ms. Laura	 Toomey
Ms. Jean Ushijima
The Honorable & Mrs. Carl West 

$250-$499
		
Mrs. Anne Alberts
Mrs. Alvira Anderson
Mr. Jorgen Andersson 
Anonymous
Mrs. Laura Bernhard
Mr. Doug Berry
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Branch
Mr. & Mrs. John Chang
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Diaz
Ms. Mary Louise Facio
First Choice Mobile Radiology
Ms. Kyoko Furumoto
Ms. Aida Gabaldon
Ms. Adrienne Hamalian
Ms. Barbara Hartman
Mrs. Marcia Heeger
Mr. Masaru Inouye
Ms. Youko Kagawa
Mrs. Kimiko Kozaki
Ms. Akiko Kuratomi
Mr. & Mrs. Shig Kuwahara
Ms. Lee London
Ms. Ellen Machikawa
Mr. Robert Matsuda
Mrs. Suyemi (Sue) Matsumoto
Monument Insurance Services
Mr. & Mrs. Katsuhiro Morishita
Rev. Gary	 Oba
Mrs. Donna Oba
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Patterson
Presberg Pensions, Inc
Raphael Fund
Mrs. Joan Reiser
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Rosenbloom
Mr. Gerald Rowland
Mr. Armando Salinas
Mr. Harold Schatz
Ms. Claudia Schatz
Mr. Satsuki Shigekawa
Ms. Trudy Sivick
Mr. Forest Sloan
Mr. & Mrs. Norito Robert Takamoto
Ms. Misao Takasugi
Team Rehab
Mrs. Joy Tinsley
Mr. Norman Tollefsen
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Tsuyuki
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Uyeda
Ms. Nancy Uyemura
Mr. John Vander Dussen
June Weinstein & Associates
Mr. & Mrs. Noel Weiss
Ms. Camille Williamson
Mrs. Hideko Yamashita



        n October 4, over 130 supporters and 
guests enjoyed a terrific day at the stately Santa 
Anita Park, all in celebration of Hollenbeck Palms’ 
125 year anniversary.  A Day at the Races was a 
festive day for our guests, who started the day by 
mingling and enjoying the historic park and ma-
jestic views it offers.  They then were seated at the 
elite Turf Terrace where they watched the races in 
an exclusive, open-air setting while they enjoyed 
a lavish three-course lunch.  The day included 
seven horse races, one of which was named in 
Hollenbeck’s honor.  To top off the day, a number 
of attendees scored well at the betting windows, 
as well.    

Co-chaired by fellow Trustees Casey Adams and 
Mike Davis, the extremely successful event raised 
over $100,000, more than doubling the initially 
projected budget.  “We are thrilled with the enthu-
siasm and support that this event garnered,” said 
Casey.  “It made our anniversary celebration ex-
tra special, and we are grateful to all those who 
helped make it happen.  It was just a terrific day 
to be at Santa Anita, and all for a great cause.”  

“These funds will be used to support our ongoing 
capital campaign to rebuild our existing Skilled 
Nursing Center and erect a new Memory En-
hancement Center, both of which are top priori-
ties not only for Hollenbeck’s administration but 
our Board of Trustees,” added Mike.  “When 

completed, these two structures will provide the 
utmost comfort and gracious living to our most vul-
nerable population pool.”

“All of us at Hollenbeck thank Casey and Mike 
for their tireless efforts in ensuring the success 
of this event.  We owe a great deal to them for 
their devotion and dedication,” said President/
CEO Bill Heideman.  “I also extend Hollenbeck’s 
deep appreciation to our vendors and suppliers 
for their gracious support.  Over the years, we 
have built strong partnerships with these excep-
tional organizations and they came through for 
Hollenbeck’s anniversary in spades!  We are in-
deed very grateful.”   

EDWARD GARLOCK • HOLLENBECK’S Newest TrusteeCELEBRATING
125 years of  SERVICE AND CARE

O

                 

             ollenbeck Palms 
is very pleased to have Ed-
ward S. Garlock, Esq. join its 
Board of Trustees.  A native of 
Iowa, Edward attended Stan-
ford University where he was 
elected Phi Beta Kappa.  Ed-
ward was also a member of 
Stanford’s marching band and 
participated in the 1971 and 
1972 Rose Parades and Rose 
Bowl Games.  Edward went 
on to earn a JD from North-
western University in Chicago 
where he was on the Board of 
Editors of the Journal of Crimi-
nal Law and Criminology, and 
served as its Editor-in-Chief.  

Edward began his career at McCutchen, 
Black, Verleger & Shea in Los Angeles and 
then joined the Law Division of Atlantic Richfield 
Company.  He went on to join First Interstate Ban-
corp’s Law Department, where he rose to become 
Group General Counsel.  In 1996, Edward joined

Payden & Rygel where he is 
a shareholder, member of 
the firm’s Board of Directors 
and the Executive Committee 
of the Board, and serves as 
Managing Principal, General 
Counsel and Chief Compli-
ance Officer.

Edward and his wife, the for-
mer Brooke Larsen, live in Pas-
adena and are the parents of 
Grant, Trevor and Evan.  

Edward is a member of the 
Sovereign Military Order of 
the Temple of Jerusalem, cur-
rently serving as the Grand In-
spector of the national chap-

ter.  He also serves on the Board of Directors 
of the Rose Bowl Operating Company and on 
the Executive Committee of the Corporate Law 
Departments section of the Los Angeles County 
Bar Association.
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Mr. & Mrs. Henry Ahn
Dr. Robert	 Bergeron
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Bohannon
California Medical Repairs
Ms. Truvella Cash
Copyfax Communications
DJMB Services
First Choice Mobile Radiology
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Flores
Mr. & Mrs. James Furuya
Genova Health Institute Nursing School
Mr. Bob Giladi

Giulianos Bakery
Ms. Camille Goldsmith
Mrs. Sally S. Hashimoto
Ms. Ofelia Holguin
Mr. Mike Iwasaki
Mr. & Mrs. Barton Levine
Ms. Phyllis Lundine
Mrs. Susan Mancuso
Mr. Mark Maruyama
Medline Industries
Monument Insurance Services
Ms. Dorothy Nagami

Ms. Joanne Nicholson
Mrs. Masako Nishina
Mrs. Mari	 Nitake
Parisian
Mr. Harold Schatz
Skilled Nursing Pharmacy
Sodexo
TechApplication.com, LLC
United Bakery
June Weinstein & Associates
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OUR MISSION...to provide comfortable, enjoyable 
and secure retirement living ...with great compassion, 
honest dignity, and genuine love.

323.263.6195   www.hollenbeckpalms.com

573 SOUTH BOYLE AVENUE

LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90033
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Casey D. Adams
Marcus Adams Properties

David V. Adams
Marcus Adams Properties

Michael G. Davis
Retired Investment Counselor

Betty J. Fogt
Hollenbeck Resident

Edward S. Garlock, Esq.
Payden & Rygel

Tracy G. Hirrel
Community Volunteer

Carol A. Johnston, Esq.
Katten Muchin Rosenman LLP

Philip V. Swan
Swan & Associates

YOU HELP MAKE IT HAPPEN!
You can help make a difference in the life of a Hollenbeck Palms 
resident. We do our best to make certain our residents are well 
cared for and fully engaged, and here’s how you can help.

MAKE A CASH DONATION
We rely on the support of our friends and donors to do what we do. 
If you would like to make a donation, honor a loved one or make a 
monthly contribution, please visit our website at www.hollenbeck-
palms.com and click on the “Donate” button on the right hand side 
or call 323-263-6195 and ask for the Development Department.

DONATE YOUR VEHICLE
Donate your car, truck, SUV, RV or boat! This is a quick and easy way 
to solve your issue and eliminate the hassle of selling your vehicle 
at the same time. We do all the work for you and proceeds from the 
sale of the donated vehicles go to Hollenbeck. To make a donation, 
please call 323-263-6195 and ask for our Development Department.

VOLUNTEER
We always need help in the office or with our activities. If you’ve 
got the time and talents to share, please call us at 323-263-6195 
and ask for the Activities Department.

INCLUDE US IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING
You can make a bequest to Hollenbeck Palms by including language 
in your will or living trust leaving a portion of your estate to Hollen-
beck, or by designating Hollenbeck as a beneficiary of your retire-
ment account or life insurance policy. Please consult your own legal 
and tax advisors to help guide you in this process.


